        Minutes of Meeting


Glenford Village
Council Committee’s meeting
  January 26, 2016
Present:


     

Council Members:                                     Visitors: County Auditor Drew Cannon

Jeff Ours                                         Matt Middaugh w/County Aud. Office             


Brian Butler

Caleb Garza
   

Heidi Carpenter

         

Paul Currence
Mayor Leonard Sheppard  

Tom Phillips


Linda Nicodemus

Absent


 Sharon Phillips                 
Council President Jeff Ours called the meeting to order.

Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken and visitors acknowledged.

Visitor Comments: Drew Cannon, Perry County Auditor thanked the Council for inviting him here. He is trying to get around to all the local villages, cities and townships. He stated that the Fiscal Officer had invited him to talk about the tax levies and the renewal process. The Village has three levies that will need to be renewed or replaced. 2.3 Current Expenses; 1.5 Current Expenses and 1.0 Roads and Bridge that expire in 2016. The Village has two pass legislation requesting the Auditor for estimated revenue and then another Resolution to place the levy on the ballot. The second Resolution after approval gets sent to the County Board of Elections to be placed on the ballot. That should be done 60 days prior to the Election. He explained that since the village hasn’t grown there would be no need for making the levies replacement just to renewing them will generate the necessary amount of revenue. There is another and the Village renewed in 2014. He stated that the Village has a consistent revenue source and you don’t spend outside of your means. You don’t have the State in here on a regular basis like some villages in the county. So, I applaud you. 
Mayor Sheppard asked if he could get a copy of the Village and Township handbook. Auditor Cannon stated that the current issue is on their website and could be downloaded. Mayor Sheppard stated that he was wondering why the Village has to pay Township taxes and they don’t do anything in the Village. Auditor Cannon stated that not all township levies do include the villages within them. He stated that it would be nice if everyone would help each other in their community. The Township tells them that they can’t spend monies in the village even though they have the Fire Department and other facilities in the village. Their truck goes through town while plowing and pull the blade up in town and it’s just unbelievable that they get revenue and don’t even care about us. Auditor Cannon stated that it could be fire but he doesn’t have the township levies with him but he will check. He also stated that this is one the main complaint he hears. He stated that the Village has been very responsive to our requests and I hope we have been helpful to you. Fiscal Officer stated that he and his office has been very helpful. He stated that he really like Hoover Center and the Council stated that he could look on the website and Facebook page to see when the Women’s Club hosts movie for kids.  
Old Business:

Mayor Sheppard stated that Mitch Altier was asking for our water rates for a report he was compiling for the Commoners office. Mayor asked if once it was completed would he send a copy and that’s what he distributed to Council. 
2013-2014 Audit Report – Mayor Sheppard stated that the audit shows that we have contracted with the Perry County Sheriff’s office, but doesn’t show the Somerset contract. He also, wanted Council to look at the page 18 that shows that the village fully corrected all the problems found in the 2012 report. Fiscal Officer Linda Nicodemus distributed copies of the Audit to each Council Member by email after the last meeting. Hard copies were distributed and discussed the report. Linda stated that there was only one finding for this time on page 17 and it was due to the old method from the previous Fiscal Officer. She had no appropriation or revenue accounts just funds. Once we were on the UAN system in November of 2013 I had to create the accounts and figure out what we needed.  I had made an account for principal and interest and that’s how it was separated. He stated that I should have put the organization who gave me the loan in the description area. The Mayor stated that Council should take the report home and review to comment at the next Council meeting.
New Business:

Mayor Sheppard said that he was talking with Glen Crippen about needing the LMI (Low to moderate income) and we will need to do a survey. He said Linda will get a hold of Bird & Bull and we need to get an engineers estimated cost to complete the paving. He will contact a few others. 
The Mayor asked if Linda could get a cost on three sign posts.

Mayor Sheppard asked if anyone if they had seen the bridge work being done on SR 204 known in town as  W. High Street. The Mayor stated that they were pouring concrete and the Engineer at the Sewer plant stated that the weather was too cold for what they were doing and it wouldn’t last. They were spraying concrete on the bridge and it wasn’t even 32 degrees. 
Council Member Brian Butler discussed that the old Hinkle house was draining again and the village needs to get Charlie to find the problem and repair it. Weather its connecting it to a storm drain or have Charlie run the camera. He feels that the camera is the best solution. Council agrees and that will find the problem instead of continuing to guess. 
Council Member Paul Currence and how many were left to hook up to the sewer. The Mayor stated 14- 15 that are on Charlies list. Two that have recently went to the bank and we are going to send them a letter with the information. They are all paying the full bill already so they are trying to get it done as quickly as possible. We will send the final notice to anyone who hasn’t connected and give them a deadline. The phone company building will have to go through the Solicitor since they have no restroom just a Port-o-Jon. 

Council Member Brian Butler made a motion to adjourn at 8:03 pm and was seconded by Council Member Caleb Garza.  All present voted in favor and the motion carried.

Mayor Leonard Sheppard



Linda Nicodemus, Fiscal Officer

